Chelan County Fire District #9 Auxiliary

21696 Lake Wenatchee Hwy, Leavenworth, WA  98826 (509) 763-3034
Minutes

April 6, 2011
CALL TO ORDER:


Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President Bob Love with 15 members present.

GOOD OF THE ORDER:


Chief Rod Fountain gave District updates and took questions from the floor.


New member Susan Sisson was introduced and welcomed to the group.

Upstairs doorknob will be replaced with a non-locking style to make our supplies accessible at all times.

Reminder:  Nancy Melson is the contact person for fires in the Ponderosa area.

MARCH MINUTES:


Jimi motioned to approve, Barbs Week seconded, motion carried.

MARCH TREASURER’S REPORT:


No new income, no new bills:  balance is $2,442.92


Kathy Gibbs motioned to approve, Barb Weeks seconded, motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

Members discussed the messy storage container agreeing to help straighten it our following next month’s meeting.  Ev will make big, bright signs to post inside the container reminding Auxiliary members and Firefighters to load the container in an orderly manner.

Jimi will submit the required yearly report to the Secretary of State by the end of April deadline.

Members discussed showing our on=going appreciation for community support of the District fundraising efforts by posting an information board at this year’s Yard Sale and by placing a notice in the PlainTalk newsletter.  More discussion and plans of action will occur at future meetings.

Barb Weeks would like to see an Easter event locally and will attempt to implement one if the Firefighters do not.

ELECTIONS:
The floor was opened to nominations.  No new nominations were presented, so they stand as is.  Our new officers for 2011-2012 are:

President - Pepper Pramhus

Vice President – Kathy Gibbs

Treasurer – Anita Petit

Secretary – Kathy Kelly

We have five volunteers to perform officers’ duties at meetings if needed.  They are Jimi - President, Judi or Lisa – Vice President, Becky – Treasurer and Ev – Secretary.

COMMITTEE CHAIRS:


Verified for May 2011 to May 2012 are:


Jimi Wilson – Years of service pins, clothing and pictures for office wall


Bob Love – flower beds and name tags


Sharen George – bake sale at yard sale


Susan Hastings – publicity


Susan Hastings & Martha Steinborn – Pancake Breakfast raffle


Marlene & Ev Andrews – historian


Martha Steinborn a & Barb Weeks – Sunshine


Pat Bottoms – Pancake Breakfast Bazaar Tables

Pat Bottoms, Rita Baugh & Linda Christensen – Pancake Breakfast (not advertising)

Kathy Kelly, Kathy Gibbs, Becky Payne, Jimi Wilson, Barb Weeks, Susan Hastings, Bob Lamar, Marlene Rispens, Sharon & Ed Deiner – Firefighter food support/Burnout Buckets

Positions still open:  Nominating Committee, Pancake Breakfast advertising and Yard Sale (co-chairs)

We would love to hear from anyone who would like to chair these open positions.  Please contact Ev to volunteer!  Thank you!

Next meeting is Wednesday, May 4th, at 7:00 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Ev Andrews for Kathy Kelly, Secretary

